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	TRANSPORT STRATEGY
PUBLIC REALM & PLANNING  


	To:
	Anna Roe  (Planning Officer)

	From:
	Hannah Fallows (Transport Planner) 

	Date:
	Friday 29 July 2016

	Re:
	15-17 Tottenham Court Road 

London

W1T 1BJ

	Proposal:
	Installation of external ATM machine.

	Reference:
	2016/3641/P


I have reviewed the plans and documents submitted with the planning application 2016/3641/P and have deemed the proposal to be acceptable in terms of transport and highways impacts.
The proposal wishes to install a second, external ATM alongside an existing machine at 15-17 Tottenham Court Road. 

The Camden Streetscape Design Manual states that “The minimum ‘Clear footway’ width for a busy pedestrian street is 3 metres, though greater widths are usually required.” 

Transport for London’s (TfL) Pedestrian Comfort Guidance requires that “a minimum effective footway width of 3.3 metres should be provided for busy pedestrian routes”
As the existing pedestrian ‘clear’ footway on Tottenham Court Road is in excess of 6m the proposal will satisfy the minimum effective footway widths as stated by both Camden’s and TfL’s guidance documents.
The large footway width will allow sufficient room for pedestrian movements together with enough space to facilitate any small queues that may form as a result of the ATMs. The pedestrian desire line remains unaffected as any queues resulting from the new ATM will stand alongside the existing ATM’s queue.
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